PLEASE VOTE AGAINST THE IMMIGRATION BILL

I am writing to express my concern about the Immigration Bill and requesting that you vote against it.

Three aspects of the bill are of particular concern:
First, the bill would remove appeal rights for most immigration decisions. As the  Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights has commented, this breaches people’s common law rights. It also makes no sense, as in 2012/13 between one half and one third of all such Home Office decisions were found on appeal to be faulty.  What is proposed is a clear denial of justice and our legislators should sweep it away. 
Secondly, the bill threatens civil liberties and community cohesion by  introducing intrusive checks of people’s immigration status when they seek to rent property, open a bank account or obtain a driving licence. These checks affect not only immigrants but all citizens. They will create an atmosphere of suspicion and discrimination. A  Church of England officer has described this as ‘laying down a border in every street’. (Paper from Church House dated 6 December 2013). Others have talked of turning landlords and bank clerks into border guards. 

Thirdly, the bill and accompanying policy decisions by Ministers threaten migrants’ access to the National Health Service. It is proposed that there should be a new health charge for temporary non-EEA migrants living legitimately in the UK (family migrants, students and workers), regardless of the fact that they pay taxes, student fees etc. In addition, it is now proposed to charge for A and E services. The British Medical Association and other medical bodies are unhappy about these proposals. Even the Department of Health admits that the evidence that this will tackle benefit tourism is based on ‘incomplete data, sometimes of varying quality and a large number of assumptions.’ 
Theresa May has said that she aims to create a ‘hostile environment’ for illegal migrants. I fear that these proposals will create a hostile environment for all migrants. I would call upon you to use your influence in Parliament and within your own party to remove the undesirable elements from this bill.   

